

B&B NEWSLETTER

September 2025 VOLUME 59 ISSUE 1

CLUB INFORMATION MEETING DATES:

All Club meetings held at Circle B Rec Center in Cedarburg

NEXT CLUB MEETING Thursday, September 11th, 2025 @, 7:30pm at Circle B

CLUB OFFICERS

President: Dan Burback Vice President:Dennis Guttman Secretary:Jake Bublitz Treasurer: Patty Kison

BOARD MEMBERS Matt Geszvain Chris Habich Katie Rae Bublitz Ken Seidel Eric Graves

TRAIL MASTER Randy Kison

Editor: Sam Chase Publisher: Mike Mueller Distributor: Mary Demler

Send all items for the B&B

Newsletter to: Sam Chase

Monticello Sno-Mobile Club, Inc. P.O. Box 717

Cedarburg, WI 53012

www.monticellosnowmobileclub.org

My Ramblings by Dan Burback

Hello Club Members and welcome to our new season! Moving into September means our one and only Club fund raiser is showing in our rearview mirror; we will be discussing our numbers at this month's meeting and in a nutshell, we made money again this August.

Also, with the closing of the Ozaukee Sno-Drifters Snowmobile Club, we are offering their former members a free Club membership with our Club. This makes sense as they have helped us at the County Fair and we have groomed their trails. Plus, we are absorbing their trails into our system which adds seven (7) miles to our existing twenty (20). On a sad note, this leaves only four (4) Clubs in Ozaukee County; at our peak in the '70s, I believe we were at eight (8) Clubs. Crazy thing is Washington County hosts fourteen (14) snowmobile Clubs!

Couple of other items for you, we are working with Dean from Germantown Sno-Drifters on a roller to pull behind our Tucker. The frame has been welded up and next is get the tires for the "roller" part, they wire up the lights and we'll be good to go! Oh, and I can't forget this, we are picking up Tucker Orange paint so this will match our other grooming equipment.

Till next month, I'll let others fill you in on our Club and events. We will see you at our September's Club Meeting!

Officer Elections

We held our officer elections at our August Board Meeting this past August for secretary and president. Since Bob Vanderloop has left our Board and his secretary's term was up, we elected Jake Bublitz as our new Club Secretary for a two-year term. As for the president, Dan Burback's term was also up and the Board re-elected Dan as President for a two-year term. Congratulations to both on being elected to these two positions!

Wide Open Wisconsin

Full Throttle Fest is what they're calling this year's show at the Washington County Fair Park grounds, September 19-21. Stop in and see our club members who will be working selling 50/50 raffle tickets and small food items. A great time to renew your membership! The show is packed with fun, including giveaways, Mad Dog races, Mini Rod pulls, stunt shows, grass drags, a vintage sled show, live music, safety courses and swaps! As always, we are looking for volunteers. If you're interested in helping out in between spectating, contact Jake Bublitz (262) 707-5888. We can't wait to see you there!

Membership & AWSC

Your Club membership as well as your AWSC membership has expired and its time to renew! You'll find an application in this newsletter (both electronic and snail mail) and we need it turned into us by December 1, 2025. Please note we have raised our dues by \$5; active membership is \$30 per season and non-active membership is now \$45 per season. Renewals turned in after our deadline will be subjected to a \$5 late fee.

And as in the past, we will process the applications we receive by the Monday following our monthly Club meeting; this will give us a good number to process (more than four) to make renewing with the AWSC cost effective.

We thank you in advance for renewing your membership with our Club!! And remember to tell a friend as we accept new applications all year long!

Attention Landowners

Hey landowners! It's that time again—soon we'll be reaching out to ask for your okay to use your land for the snowmobile trails. If anything came up last season that needs fixing, just let us know and we'll get on it.

You're a huge part of what makes our club work. Without your help, we wouldn't have the amazing trails in Ozaukee and Washington County that everyone loves. Thanks so much for letting us use your land. We really appreciate it—and we're excited to team up again for another great season!

Trail Work

As the days shorten, it's time for trail section advisors to contact landowners and secure approvals for the upcoming season. Early outreach means we can start brushing and maintenance right away. Let's work together for another great year on the trails!

Ozaukee County Fair Wrapup

The 2025 Ozaukee County Fair was here and gone—but with your help, it was another successful year!

Now I want to say thank you to everyone who volunteered and did such a great job. A big thank you goes out to those of you who even used your vacation time to work the fair—your dedication doesn't go unnoticed.

A very special thank you to my Nesco Queen's Court of 20+ years—Patty, Angie, and Diane—for all the extra hours. I couldn't do it without you.

Also, a big shoutout to our friends at the Sno-Drifters and Sno-Seekers—your clubs' help was greatly appreciated.

Whatever you did—whether it was setting up, cooking, bartending, washing dishes, handling the daily towels (thank you, Laura!), or helping with teardown—it was all an important part of our club's only fundraiser. So again, thank you all! You are amazing snowmobile people!

Hope to see you at our first meeting of the season on September 11, 2025 at Circle B

Thanks again, Nesco Queen

P.S. Mark your calendar for next year's fair! 2026 Ozaukee County Fair: July 29 – August 2, 2026 Hope to see you there!